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New rate structure coming May 1
The board of directors and management have been working over the last few 
months to examine our Cost of Service Study (COSS) results and how we can 
adjust our rates closer to the results. The board voted on rate modifications at 
the January board meeting. 

The modifications ensure that rates are fair and equitable for all members and 
ensure that each rate class is paying for the proper costs associated with that cost 
of service. Each member should pay their fair share of costs without having one 
class subsidizing another. The COSS also revealed that a Demand Charge should 
be added to the rate classes. This is currently a zero charge on your bill. Demand 
is the maximum rate at which your household consumed electricity during the 
billing month, but only during peak hours (6 a.m. - 9 p.m.). In addition, residential 
rates will see an increase in the base service charge and a slight decrease in 
the kWh charge. Members enrolled in our Time-of-Use program will also see a 
change. 

Details on these rate changes will be in our next couple publications. 

Community Cares grant application due Feb. 15

Riverland Energy Cooperative

Traditional and At-Large Scholarships
Riverland Energy will award thirty $1,000 scholarships to 
high school seniors whose parent or guardian resides in the 
Riverland Energy service territory.    

Luck of the Draw $5,000 Scholarship
New this year, we will be drawing one recipient from all applicants present at the 
Annual Meeting for a $5,000 scholarship. 

Applications with details and qualifications can be found on our website. 
The application deadline for all scholarships is 4:00 p.m. March 15, 2024. 

If you need financial assistance, we 
suggest you contact your local agency. 
Contact information can be found 
on our website under Your Account/
Energy Assistance. 

Energy Assistance

High School Scholarships

District Committee
A committee will meet next month 
to review the operations of the 
cooperative and express their 
thoughts and ideas regarding the 
future of the organization. The list of 
those attending can be found on our 
website. We encourage you to take 
the time to express any thoughts or 
concerns that you may have regarding 
the electric cooperative to one of 
those persons so that they can bring 
them forward to the committee. 

The foundation of an electric 
cooperative is its members. Member 
involvement is critically important to 
the success of our cooperative. 

Riverland Energy provides financial support to community programs through our Commu-
nity Cares program.

Community Cares is a grant program made possible by the generosity of the members of 
Riverland Energy Cooperative. Participating members voluntarily contribute by allowing 
their monthly electric bill to be rounded up so that their change can help make an impact 
through the efforts of local nonprofit groups working to make our communities a better 
place to live and work. 

Grants are awarded by a board of directors. A list of qualifications and guidelines can be 
found at www.riverlandenergy.com or at one of our offices. 

Applications for the Community Cares grant are due on Feb. 15, 2024.
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MEMBERS HELPING MEMBERS
Members can help family, friends, neighbors, or even strangers stay current on 
their electric bill. If you would like to help a member by paying $50, $100, 
$200 or any amount desired towards their electric bill, please send a check 
with the member’s name, address and phone number. 

Contact us at 800-411-9115 for more details.  

Prepaid Billing Option
Riverland Energy now offers a prepaid 
billing option for members who would 
like an alternative to the traditional 
method of billing. Prepaid allows 
members to pay for their power up 
front with the funds being withdrawn 
from their account as they use energy.

A member enrolled in prepaid billing 
will have money withdrawn from their 
account every day following a daily 
bill calculation. The funds that are 
withdrawn will cover the energy and 
flat costs associated with providing 
electricity to that member along with 
additional taxes and fees. 

Once an account reaches the low 
credit balace threshold of $15, or the 
amount you select, you will receive a 
daily email, text or automated phone 
message. 

Please call our office for details. 


